Pittsylvania County Electoral Board

110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane
Chatham, VA 24531

Sandra Gilbert, Chairman
Lester Terry, Vice Chairman
Brenda Arthur, Secretary

Official Notice

The Pittsylvania County Electoral Board will meet on Monday, March 18, 2019 at 10:00
a.m.; The purposed of this meeting is for the Electoral Board to reorganize as required by
code.



Pittsylvania County Electoral Board
110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane
Chatham, Virginia 24531

BOARD MEMBERS

Sandra Gilbert, Chairman
Lester Terry, Jr. Vice Chairman
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary

The Electoral Board of Pittsylvania County, Virginia, met in the Board Office in
Chatham, Virginia, on March 18, 2019, at 10:00 a.m. for an organizational meeting of the
Board and a report from Mr. Terry on the State Board Meeting at the Homestead. All
members of the Board were present and a copy of the Board’s report is attached.

Respectfully submitted

Brenda S. Arthur
Secretary
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Pittsylvania County Electoral Board
110 Old Chatham Elementary Lane
Chatham, Virginia 24531

BOARD MEMBERS
Sandra Gilbert, Chairman
Lester Terry, Jr., Vice Chairman
Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary

The Electoral Board of Pittsylvania County met on March 18, 2019, at 10:00 a.m.
for an organizational meeting of the Board. All Board members were present.

Mrs. Gilbert called the meeting to order and stated the purpose for our meeting.
Mrs. Arthur made a motion that we keep the same officers as we had for the previous
year. Mr. Terry seconded the motion, and the vote was unanimous. The form for
updating the Electoral Board Information was then prepared by Ms. Bailess to be sent to
the State Board of Elections.

Ms. Bailess, General Registrar, then provided us with the proposed budget she
had sent to the Board of Supervisors and went over the approval and disapproval of items
listed. A copy of the Proposed and Final Budget are attached to these minutes.

M. Terry then gave a brief report on the meeting at the Homestead. He said it
was interesting and mainly concerned the redistricting of the House, Senate and
Congressional boundary lines. Ms. Bailess stated that the State meeting in Richmond
will be June 21 for the General Registrars and June 22 for Electoral Board Members.

There being no further business to come before the meeting, the same was
adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfylly submitted,
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Brenda S. Arthur, Secretary
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